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Contact us on:  01698 274910

Website:  www.kirkoshotts.n-lanark.sch.uk
Email:               ht@kirkoshotts.n-lanark.sch.uk
                                                           Twitter:  @kirkoshottsps

Dear Parents and Carers
Welcome back to school and nursery for a new term.  I hope you all had a great summer break, spending time with family and friends.  A special welcome to our new nursery and P1 pupils, we are delighted you are joining our school and nursery community.  Please let us know if we can help you in any way.

School and Nursery Uniform

Thank you to all those parents/carers who have supported us by purchasing grey and red school uniforms.  Our pupils are looking very smart.

School and nursery jumpers with embroidered badge are available from our local supplier, Scotcrest, in Airdrie.  Your continued support is really appreciated.

Please ensure that all items of school and nursery clothing are clearly marked with your child’s name to ensure misplaced items can be returned to the rightful owner.
Nursery Outdoor Clothing
All nursery children should keep a spare set of clothing on their name peg to change into during the session if required.  It would also be great if all children could keep a pair of wellies in nursery to use during our outdoor play.  Thank you for your support.
Breakfast Club

Please remember that school Breakfast Club opens at 8.15 and finishes at 8.45.  Children cannot access the school building before this time.  The playgrounds are supervised from 8.45 onwards.  Children should not arrive at school before this time.
Nursery new starts
Individual meetings will be planned with all parents/carers of new children who have started nursery to discuss and agree their care plan.  Keyworkers will be in touch to arrange individual meetings in the next few weeks.
Annual data check forms
Data forms have been sent home with pupils and nursery children.  Please check and update forms and return to school and nursery.  It’s important we have up to date contact details for all parents/carers when required.  Please take care to update mobile phone numbers as these can change regularly.

Nursery Snack Money

Many thanks to all those parents who donate to our nursery snack fund every week.  Piggy banks will now sit at each group for children to ‘bank’ their donation independently.

Please remember that this is a voluntary donation which allows us to buy snack and baking ingredients for our children to enjoy.  We appreciate your continued support.

Solihull Training
Pauline Russell, our school Community Learning and Development Worker will shortly be running a Solihull Group in school and nursery.  The Solihull Approach is a programme that helps parents and carers better understand and support their child’s development in many ways.  It is a great opportunity to meet and learn from other parents/carers too.  I thoroughly recommend this programme and encourage you to attend if you can.  Tear off slip can be returned to school or phone Pauline directly on 01698 27442.  Dates are:
Tuesday 27th August
Tuesday 3rd, 10th, 17th and 24th September

Tuesday 1st, 8th, 22nd and 29th October

Tuesday 5th, 12th and 19th November

From 9.00 – 11.30 in school.

Primary 5 and Primary 6 Swimming Lessons
All P5/6 pupils will enjoy a block of weekly swimming lessons at Shotts Sports Centre starting on Thursday 22nd August.  Pupils will leave school at 9.10 prompt and return at 10.45.  Please ensure all pupils have necessary swimming kit.

School Meals

Schools meals and Breakfast Club are free for all Primary 1 to Primary 3 pupils and for those older pupils who are eligible.  Tuck shop is available every day for all pupils at an additional cost.  Please ensure that pupils have enough money to pay for all school meals.  Lunch menus can be viewed at:  www.northlanarkshire.gov.uk
Painting T shirts and shirts

We are looking for donations of any large, old T shirts or shirts that our pupils could wear over their uniforms when painting in school.  Please hand into the school office and thank you in advance. 
Appropriate clothing for PE

Our pupils enjoy 2 hours of Physical Education and exercise every week.  Please ensure they have appropriate clothing to change into in school.  Every pupil will need shorts, Tshirt and indoor gym shoes.  PE clothes can be kept in class, teachers will send them home regularly to get washed.

After School Clubs

After School Clubs will begin shortly for all stages.  Please look out for ‘sign up’ forms coming home in school bags.

M and M productions
All pupils will enjoy a performance of The Railway Children by M and M Productions in school on Tuesday 3rd September.

Primary 1 Transition Programme
Pauline Russell, our school Community Learning and Development Worker will shortly be running a family fun programme in school for all our new Primary 1 pupils and their families.

This is a great opportunity to meet other children and parents from our school community and enjoy some fun activities.

The programme begins on Wednesday 28th August from 3.00 – 4.30 in school with some pirate 
costume making and a treasure hunt.  Older and younger siblings are welcome to attend too.

Further dates are:

28th August

4th, 11th, 18th, 25th September

2nd October

From 3.00 – 4.00 in school.

We are looking forward to meeting you all there.

Free school meals and clothing grants
Please check if you are eligible for free school meals and/or a school clothing grant and apply now for the new term.
Parent/carers who applied last year have either been issued with a notice of consent or with a change of details letter.
Application forms are available from the school office or can be downloaded via:  www.northlanarkshire.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals
School Grounds/Vandalism

Unfortunately, the school grounds were badly vandalised twice last term.  This matter is now in the hands of the Police.  CCTV should be installed this term. Please be extra vigilant and report any suspicious behaviour to the police/school. 
Parent/Carer email address

Most of our communications are sent to you via email as well as paper copies sent home with pupils and children.  Email is a faster and cheaper option for us, it is our preferred means of communication.  Please hand in your updated email addresses to the school office to ensure you don’t miss any vital school information.  

Primary 7 trip to Kilbowie

Advance warning that our Primary 7 pupils will be visiting Kilbowie Residential Centre with pupils from the Calderhead High School cluster from 1st to 5th June 2020.  
Primary 7 transfer to High School

Primary 7 pupils and parents will soon be deciding which High School to attend.  
We are part of the Calderhead High School cluster and all our pupils automatically transfer to Calderhead High.  Free transport from Salsburgh will be provided for all pupils to Calderhead High.  
If a Primary 7 pupil currently has older siblings at Caldervale High School they can also attend Caldervale and free transport will be provided.

If a Primary 7 pupil does not currently have older siblings at Caldervale High School but still wishes to attend, parents/carers can apply for a school placing request.  Please note that placing requests have no entitlement for free school transport.  

As part of the Calderhead Cluster, all our pupils will participate in the P7/S1 transition programme of events with Calderhead High School.  

Those pupils attending Caldervale High School will be given the opportunity to participate in Caldervale’s P7/S1 transition programme also.

More information on both High Schools will follow shortly.

School and Nursery Attendance

It is vital that all pupils and children attend school and nursery as often as possible to fulfil their potential.  School and nursery attendance is monitored regularly.  Parents/carers will be contacted if there are any concerns.

If there is any reason why your child cannot attend nursery or school, and we can support you in any way, please let us know and we will help if we can.

School and Nursery Holidays

Please find attached a list of all school and nursery holidays for the year ahead and for your information.

Twitter

Please follow us on Twitter @kirkoshottsps for current updates on all school news and learning 

and teaching.  We are keen to share with you all the great activities we enjoy in school!

Important Dates so far
Friday 27th September and Monday 30th September

School and nursery are closed for holiday.

Wednesday 9th October from 3.00 – 8.00

School Parents Appointments to review progress.
Friday 11th October at 1.30

Room 2 Assembly.   All parents/carers are welcome to attend.

Monday 14th October to Friday 18th October School and nursery are closed for holiday.
Thursday 7th November

Fundraising Bingo Night in school at 6.30.  

Any donations of prizes are welcome.  Thank you.

Monday 11th November at 9.30

Room 3 Assembly.  All parents/carers are welcome to attend.

Monday 18th and Tuesday 19th November

Inservice Days, school and nursery are closed to all pupils and children.

Tuesday 3rd December

All school pupils visiting Motherwell Theatre to see Aladdin Pantomime at 10am.

Thursday 12th December

School Christmas Concert at 1.30 and 6.30.  All parents/carers are welcome to attend.

Friday 13th December 2.00 – 4.00

School Christmas Fayre.  All parents/carers welcome to attend.
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